
From: Herburger, Amy L <aherburger@blm.gov>  
Sent: Monday, October 16, 2023 11:35 AM 
To: Gary Shepherd <Gary.Shepherd@oregonmetro.gov> 
Cc: Ben Hedstrom <Ben.Hedstrom@oregonmetro.gov>; Hoffman, Amanda L <alhoffman@blm.gov> 
Subject: [External sender]Re: [EXTERNAL] Notification of Planned Work at Oxbow Regional Park 

CAUTION: This email originated from an External source. Do not open links or attachments unless you know the 
content is safe. 

Good Morning Gary and Ben, 

Thank you for your patience on a reply to your request.  I spent time looking over the map, 
the letter for maintenance and improvement, and the SF-299 form.  Then digging into the 
Master Plan, plus the appendices I received from Ben.   

What you have requested is maintenance and improvements under the Recreation & 
Public Purposes Lease to Oxbow Regional Park, serial no. ORORE 010366.   

I shared this information with the Cascades Field Manager, Amanda Hoffman, and she is 
aware all the actions are covered under the October 1997 Master Plan to Oxbow Regional 
Park.  No, additional NEPA is required for this request.   

If you have further questions, please let me know.   Thank you. 

Amy Herburger  
Realty Specialist  
Cascades Field Office 
Northwest Oregon District 
1717 Fabry Road SE 
Salem, OR  97306  

Desk:  503-315-5917 forwarded to cell 
Cell:  503-779-5591 

Work schedule:  M and TH 5AM to 330PM Telework 
 TU and W 6AM to 430PM Office 

From: Gary Shepherd <Gary.Shepherd@oregonmetro.gov> 
Sent: Thursday, July 13, 2023 11:54 AM 
To: Herburger, Amy L <aherburger@blm.gov> 

EXHIBIT 10
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Cc: Ben Hedstrom <Ben.Hedstrom@oregonmetro.gov> 
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Notification of Planned Work at Oxbow Regional Park  
  

  

 This email has been received from outside of DOI - Use caution before clicking on links, opening 
attachments, or responding.   

 

Amy – good afternoon.  I am working with Ben on our project at Oxbow.  Attached is the form that you 
requested be filled out.  I have also included another copy of the letter and schematic plan that Ben sent 
to you on July 11th so you have it all in one place.  We look forward to meeting you and working with you 
on this project.  Regards.  Gary  
  
Gary Shepherd  
Senior Attorney 
Office of Metro Attorney 
503-797-1600 (office) 
503-806-1626 (cell) 
gary.shepherd@oregonmetro.gov 
  
600 NE Grand Avenue 
Portland, OR 97232 
  
Confidential Notice:  This email may contain confidential or privileged information.  If you 
receive this email in error, please do not read, disclose, copy, or distribute the email.  Instead, 
please notify me immediately by replying to this message and by calling 503-797-1600.  I also 
ask that you please delete the original message.  Thank you. 
 




